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Ausgrid appreciates the opportunity to provide its submission to the AER's draft guidance note on 

insurance coverage event pass through applications. We commend the AER for developing the draft 

guidance note, providing clarity to Network Service Providers (NSP) about the information requirements 

and pass through process well before an actual insurance coverage event occurs. 

We support the guiding principles underlying the draft guidance and agree that these rely on established 

regulatory frameworks and good corporate governance and practices. On this basis, we believe that 

the proposed information requirements under the guidelines should not result in an additional 

compliance burden on an NSP over and above what a prudent and efficient NSP would normally have 

done to manage its risks associated with insurance triggering events, such as bushfires. 

We fully support the AER's draft decision not to benchmark insurance policies across NSPs. As 

previously submitted, our view is that each NSP's network and risk profile is different and therefore the 

premium cost for transferring this risk to an insurance provider will vary. This would make benchmarking 

unhelpful and potentially ineffective. 

The AER's draft decision to not have an annual information provision process is a sensible outcome 

given that this information will provide only limited value prior to a pass through event actually occurring. 

We note that providing historical information and market conditions prior to an actual insurance 

coverage event will effectively provide the AER with an annual view of the NSP's insurance position. 

Given the level of detail required in the proposed information to be provided by NSPs under the draft 

guidance note, the provision of such information on an annual basis would have unnecessarily 

increased the reporting burden to NSPs, for limited benefit. 

We set out below our responses to the specific questions raised by the AER for each category of 

information proposed to be provided by an NSP to support an insurance coverage event application. 

If you would like to discuss our submission in more detail, please contact 

Yours sincerely 

Alex McPherson 

Head of Regulation & Pricing 








